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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 7, 2017
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Martin Clemmons, Jr., Chair at 1:30 p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  


	CHANGES TO AGENDA

	None.

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for May 3, 2017 were approved (M: Sabella, S: Hughes) (18 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Chair, Marty Clemmons, announced that he will not be renewing his membership with the Care Council and thusly will not be running for Chair or Vice-Chair.  Marty informed the Council that three Care Council members attended the Community Advisory Group (CAG) meeting, representing areas 5,6, and 14 for Florida Department of Health (FLDoH).

Marty also announced that the social security number (SSN) removal initiative has been successful and that Medicare cards will replace all SSNs with a scrambled number system, by April 2019.  Co-Chair, Brandi Geoit, informed the Council that the state of the Project AIDS Care (PAC) waivers is currently unknown, but that the waivers may be eliminated from the state of Florida; a conference call on June 12, 2017 will give more insight on the future of PAC waivers.

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT 
	Aubrey Arnold announced the 25th anniversary of the Hillsborough County Health Care Plan (HCHCP) as today was the kickoff for a year’s worth of activities surrounding the anniversary of the health care plan.
The e2Hillsborough database has undergone an 837 enhancement, for institutional and professional claims, with the hopes to have four agencies testing and analyzing the system by the end of the month.  The current plan is to have everyone using 837 by the end of August.

Aubrey informed the Council that although the remaining Part A award has yet to be received, Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) has assured us that the disbursement of this award is imminent.  Aubrey also announced that the Hernando County dental plan contract has officially been approved for 9 months, with Premiere Health Care.
The Communities Advocating Emergency AIDS Relief (CAEAR) coalition call, for Part A advocacy, announced that the president’s proposed budget cuts involve significant cuts to Ryan White, which would result in the total elimination of AIDS Education and Training Centers (AETC) and Special Projects of National Significance (SPNS) program.


	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Floyd Egner reported that the legislature is going into a special session today, but that he does not expect for there to be an impact on Part B this year.  Additionally, Floyd announced that there are several job openings at the Department of Health (DoH), including one within the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) as well as a contract manager position.
Contracts are now in place and all monitoring is completed for the year.


	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani reviewed the Slate for Care Council Chair and Vice Chair Nominations and reminded Council members that the floor is open for Chair and Vice Chair nominations.  
Katie Scussel announced that the Council will be tabling at the Community Health Awareness event, hosted by the Tampa Bay Healthcare collaborative, taking place on Saturday, July 8 from 11:00am – 2:00pm at University of South Florida St Petersburg campus.


	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A. Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Pamela Sabella, Chair
The Community Advisory Committee met on May 25, 2017 from 1:30-3:00pm, at Francis House, with 6 people in attendance.  The future of Project AIDS Care (PAC) waivers, the buddy system, and dental programs were discussed.

The next CAC meeting will take place on June 22, 2017 from 1:30-3:00pm, at Francis House.

B. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC)

No report.

The next HSAC meeting will take place on June 15, from 1:30-3:00pm, at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.

C.  Membership -  Charlie Hughes, Chair   

The committee did not meet for the month of May. 

Charlie Hughes went over the Chair and Vice-Chair elections process for Council Members and asked for nominations – none were given at that time.
The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Konnerth):

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF LUIS GONZALEZ AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY (2017-2020). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

The motion passed by acclamation. 

(18 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain).

The next Membership meeting will take place on June 19, 2017 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County from 11am-12:30pm. 

D. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Jim Roth, Chair
Nothing to report, as the P&E committee did not meet during the month of May.
The next Planning and Evaluation meeting will be held on June 8, 2017 from 9:30a-11:00a at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.  
E. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Dave Konnerth, Co-Chair

The RPARC Committee met on May 11, 2017 from 11:00a-12:30p at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater, with 4 members in attendance.  The April minutes were tabled as quorum was not met. Historic allocation recommendations were discussed by Aubrey Arnold and members.
The next RPARC meeting will be held on June 8, 2017 from 11:00a-12:30p at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.
F. Standards, Issues, and Operations (SIOC) – Brandi Geoit, Chair
SIOC did not meet during the month of May.
G. Women, Infants, Children, Youth & Families (WICY&F) – Bernard Washington, Co-Chair
WICY&F did not meet during the month of May; however Co-Chair, Bernard Washington, reported that the Spring event, for Women over 50 living with HIV, was a success with a large turnout and several round table focus groups taking place.

The next WICY&F meeting will be held on June 22, 2017 at Suncoast Hospice, St. Petersburg campus at 10:00am.


	PREVENTION PLANNING GROUP (PPG) & PATIENT CARE PLANNING GROUP (PCPG) DISCUSSION
	Nolan Finn gave a brief overview of the Prevention Planning Group (PPG) and Patient Care Planning Group (PCPG) meeting, with 130 attendees present, in regards to how the state is managing HIV and other diseases.  Florida is leading the United States in HIV infection rates, with a majority of the focus on Miami-Dade and Broward Counties.  Miami’s Test and Treat program presented at the meeting and shared their success of shortening linkage windows from 3 months to 7 days.  Although HIV infections declined nationally, by 18%, Florida’s rates continue to go up.

On day 2, the statewide media campaign was viewed and the Department of Health’s new website, www.knowyourHIVstatus.com was presented.  Additionally, how to spend the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) rebates was discussed, with some ideas being funding for substance abuse treatment, 340b coordinators, and peer training.



	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT / COMMUNITY INPUT
	None.

	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES / QUALITY MANAGEMENT
	Dave Konnerth reminded Council members to take the Quality Management (QM) surveys, sent to them by David Cavalleri.  
Member, Bernard Washington, reminded the council that the Ybor Youth Clinic (YYC) couples testing initiative will come to an end at the end of July.  This initiative has been successful, but there have been some linkage issues insofar as youth being on their parents’ insurance and wanting to maintain confidentiality regarding HIV treatment.

Hillsborough County Department of Health will be offering free HIV testing, from 7:00am – 3:00pm, on June 30 for National HIV Testing Day.  Polk County Health Department will be conducting several testing events for National HIV Testing Day, that will be shared on the InfoShare.

Cupcakes and Condoms is an event taking place on June 24, from 11:00am – 1:00pm, at the Knights of Columbus in Lakeland.

Pinellas Planning Partnership (PPP) will be doing several testing events, in partnership with Walgreens, on Central Ave, MLK, and 9th and 9th, which will be shared on the InfoShare.

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Metro Wellness will be opening their clinical services in New Port Richey on June 27 and will be providing infectious disease and HIV services by August.
There will be two memorials held for Pulse, one June 12th, at Centennial Park at 7:00pm in Tampa and at Enigma at 9:00pm in St. Petersburg.

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 2:44 p.m.

	Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


ATTENDANCE LIST: June 7, 2017
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Martin Clemmons, Jr. (Chair)
	X

	Brandi Geoit (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Antuan Butler
	X

	Lisa Conder 
	X

	Paula Delgado 
	

	Eda Dugas
	

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Charlie Hughes
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	EX

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Kamaria Laffrey 
	X

	Maribel Martinez
	X

	Bernard Messier
	

	Kimberly Molnar
	ALT

	Sherri Montiy

	

	Alice Prendergast
	ALT

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	X

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Michael Sodano
	X

	Debbie Stephy
	X

	Barbara Szelag
	X

	Dean Underwood
	ALT

	Bernard Washington
	X

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	Nolan Finn
	X

	Nicole Frigel
	

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Floyd Egner
	X

	Demarcus Holden
	X

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Katie Scussel
	X

	Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani
	X

	Regular Guests
	Attendance

	Jim Roth
	X

	Elizabeth Rugg
	

	Guests
	Attendance

	Vincent Kaborycha
	X

	Ed Duda
	X

	Luis Gonzalez
	X

	Jennifer Vierra
	X

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	







ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused
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